

From the Rt Hon Wes Streeting MP Secretary of State for Health and Social Care

> 39 Victoria Street London SW1H 0EU

PO-1519769

Ms Rachel Harrison GMB National Office Mary Turner House 22 Stephenson Way London NW1 2HD

31 July 2024

Dear Rachel,

Thank you for taking the time to send your congratulations and to raise these important issues. I hear the many concerns around the NHS and ambulance workforces you raise in your letter and am keen to consider how government can address them.

This government wants to reset relations with NHS staff and tackle the workforce crisis across health and social care. It is crucial that we tackle the issues that matter to staff across the NHS, including access to training and development, better occupational health and wellbeing, opportunities for flexible working, and tackling bullying, harassment and discrimination.

It is my ambition to ensure that the NHS will be there for all of us when we need it. That is why we committed in our manifesto to delivering the NHS Long Term Workforce Plan to train the staff we need to ensure that we see patients on time.

My team and I are keen to meet with all trade unions as soon as is practicable to hear your views and understand your priorities. My officials will be in touch shortly.

RT. HON. WES STREETING MP SECRETARY OF STATE FOR HEALTH AND SOCIAL CARE